
Steve Bryan – K5SLW 
 
Stephen O. Bryan passed away on Thanksgiving evening of a massive heart attack. He was a 
Slidell native, licensed continuously since 1958 and was a founding member and the first 
Secretary/Treasurer of the Ozone Belt Amateur Radio Club, the forerunner of the OARC. 
 
After graduating from LSU, Steve started his professional life as an Electrical Engineer, working 
on Electronic Counter Measures (ECM) for the F-111 and later for the F-15. When the system 
senses that the aircraft has been “locked on”, it emits a burst signal ten times the strength of the 
received signal in many directions. So, the aggressor has no idea where the plane really is. I once 
asked him how successful it was, and he replied that the score was 115 to zero. F-15s had never 
been shot down in a dogfight. 
 
Tiring of the big company/government bureaucracy and moving his family as defense contracts 
moved around, he repurposed himself in the mid-1970s, graduated from LSU Dental School and 
practiced Dentistry for over 25 years in Kentwood. In 1998 he had bypass surgery and the 
anesthetic killed both of this kidneys and his immune system. While on dialysis daily for 18 
months, he finally had time to achieve his DXCC. His wife, Kathy, was a match and donated a 
kidney to him in late 1999, which served him well until his heart gave out. 
 

 
From the Harry McKneely & Son Funeral Home 
 
Dr. Stephen Odis Bryan, 70 years old, of Austin, Texas, passed away Thursday, November 28, 
2013, at Ochsner Medical Center in Baton Rouge. He was born on Sunday, December 20, 1942, 
in Madisonville, Louisiana. He was an electrical engineer who helped design radar systems for 
fighter jets before becoming a dentist. Dr. Bryan practiced dentistry in Kentwood, Louisiana for 
20 years. He loved LSU football and was also an avid ham radio operator. Dr. Bryan was a devoted 
Christian and loving husband, father, and grandfather.  Surviving are his wife, Kathy McCormick 
Bryan; 2 daughters, Mary Turner and Anna Bryan-Borja; son, David Bryan; 2 sisters, Becky Joiner 
and Cathy Kahl; 2 grandchildren from Anna Bryan-Borja; and numerous nieces and nephews.  He 
is preceded in death by his parents, Odis and Catherine Davies Bryan 


